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Learning together – Empowered for life. 

Dear Parents 

 

You will find further details and celebration of our superb Sports Day elsewhere in the bulletin. However, as 
I’m sure all would agree, it was an absolutely superb event for our school. In beautiful weather we all came 
together to watch our athletes of all ages and abilities give their absolute all and to support their House. The 
whole thing was masterminded, led and supported by our superb PE team, ably supported by House staff, 
tutors and a great many of our support staff. Well done and thank you to everyone involved. Pictured below 
are two school records that came tumbling courtesy of our elite athletes 
 

 

Ben King 10WN has just smashed the High 

Jump School Record 1.82m best Jump in 50 

years. Excellent work Ben   
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ed Webb 8WN has beaten the Discus School Record 31m22. Previous record held by S. Morgan 1977 for 41years!!!! 

Well Done Ed 

Congratulations to Nightingale House, worthy winners on the day. 

 

STUDENT STARS OF THE WEEK 1 
Jonathan Gan and Eleanor Thomas (Year 12) have organised, designed and made 
these super boards for display on sports day.  
 
This independent and enterprising work proved exceptionally popular amongst 
the house teams! 
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Junior Maths challenge. Congratulations to our very capable Year 7 and 8 mathematicians who participated 
once again in the Junior Maths challenge, a national event which distinguishes the very best young 
mathematicians. My thanks in particular to Mrs James and our maths team for their guidance, organisation 
and support. 
 
Year 8 Sam Yung (Best in School, Best in Year, Gold), 
Sophie Prior (silver), Brodie Walker (silver), Harry Jarvis 
(silver), James Stark (silver), Erin Lenthall (silver), Richard 
Escreet (silver), Poppy Bourne (Bronze), Liam Wilson 
(Bronze), Jack Holmwood (Bronze), Sam Burnett 
(Bronze), Evie Saunders (Bronze).   
 
Year 7 Sophie Tzanetis (best in year, Silver), Charley 
Macfarlane (Bronze), Zara Hunt (Bronze), Cerys Parkes 
(Bronze), Peter James (Bronze), Thomas Hurst (Bronze), 
Milo Smith (Bronze), Harrison Worboys (Bronze), Jacob 
Sealey (Bronze), Fraser Jarvis (Bronze), Alara Turan 
(Bronze), Rebecca Pomfrett (Bronze), Matthew Man 
(Bronze). 
 

Year 5 Activity Days. On Monday and Tuesday of this week, we had the 
pleasure of welcoming our fantastic students of the future when the Year 5 
children came for their activity days. Nearly 400 pupils came from our 
neighbouring schools and were charming, hardworking and full of character 
throughout. It was such a pleasure to meet them and make a start on their 
Yateley journey. Similarly, it was great to meet parents for the first of our 
two new parents’ information evenings to give additional information about 
the school. 
 

 

 

Year 11 Prom. Yateley School and indeed most of the surrounding 
area came alive on Friday 22 July for our annual prom. In an amazing 
variety of vehicles, our fantastic students arrived in their amazing 
formal wear and a great time was had by all. It was a fitting way to 
end their time in compulsory education and for some the chance to 
wish them bon voyage as they got off to pastures new. Many staff 
supported in all sorts of ways, but particular thanks must go to Mrs 
D’Alton who masterminded the whole amazing event. Thanks also 
to the wider community for your support and apologies for any 
traffic disruption that was caused. 
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STUDENT STARS OF THE WEEK 2 
Pimer Thuambe and James Branch in Year 7 were outstanding ambassadors 
for the school in the Year 5 parents’ information evening. They spoke 
eloquently and with real conviction about the school and about how much 
they’ve enjoyed the year. It really goes to show that you get out what you put 
in and these two are the embodiment of our values as a school. 

 
 
 

Finally. You will find our round up of House Point and tutee awards later in the bulletin. Please note that the 
totals are up to the end of the first half of the summer term. The number of students over the superb 500 
and even 600 house point mark has increased markedly since! More on these super achievements soon. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
P German 
Headteacher 

 

 

SPORTS RESULTS 
 
CRICKET: 
Good luck to the year 9 boy’s cricket team who are due to play Eggars today, at Rowledge Cricket Club, in 
the Aldershot & District U14 cricket league play-off final. Let's hope that they can follow up last year's 
Hampshire Cup Final victory to win another trophy this year. 
  

Mr Hutton, PE Department  
SPORTS DAY: 
We had a fantastic couple of days at the end of last week, the sun was shining down on the PE department 
as we hosted our 2 day event. On day one we were fortunate enough to witness two school records being 
broken. Firstly, in the morning, Ben King in year 10 was the last man standing in the high jump competition. 
When asked what height he would like us to move to, he replied, "What's the school record?" So, we raised 
the bar to 1.82m and watched as he sailed over the bar on his third attempt, with a beautifully executed 
jump. Watched by the morning's competitors, the Gym erupted as Ben landed on the bed. Shortly after this, 
Ed Webb in year 8 threw the discus 31.22m, as I am sure you can imagine everyone on the field looked on 
in awe at the distance that had been achieved. Both boys are very modest about their achievements, 
however we are very happy to shout about them from the roof tops.  
 
Day two is always busy, but a great atmosphere surrounds it, as the whole school come out to spectate the 
afternoon's events. All of the students did a fantastic job, whether it be participating or cheering on their 
houses. Some even sung along to Mr Plummer's playlist!  
 
Although we organise and run the event, we wouldn't be able to do it without the support of all the staff 
and students of Yateley School. The field was immaculate as we dismissed the students. So, thank you for all 
your efforts. 
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Sports Day Awards  
Athlete of the year, this is chosen by the department before the day's events:  
Year 7: Sophie-Ella Tzanetis and Harry Hunt 
Year 8: April Ellis and Ed Webb 
Year 9: Mia Stephenson and Ben Elsey  
Seniors: Ellie Darlington and Ben King  
  
Individual Best track performance: Julie Cross (200m) and Harry Ware (800m) 
Individual Best Field performance: April Ellis (Javelin) and Ben King (High Jump)  
  
Senior Relay winners: Girls: Wilberforce, Boys: Nightingale 
Overall Sports Day Winner: Nightingale   
  

Mrs. Evans, PE Department 
JUNIOR DISTRICT SPORTS: 
Well done to all the year 7 and 8 students who took part in the Aldershot & District Junior Athletics 
competition at Aldershot Military stadium on Tuesday.  
 
There were some great performances, in sweltering temperatures, from all the Yateley competitors in their 
track and field events, particularly our new District Champions who won their events. 
  
U14 Boys: 
 
Edward Webb  - District Champion - Discus 
Taylor Woods - District Champion - Triple Jump, 2nd - 200m 
Adam Elder - District Champion - Long Jump, 4th - 100m 
Harry Ware - District Champion - 800m 
U14 Girls: 
April Ellis - District Champion - Javelin 
 
U13 Boys: 
 
Jacob Sealey - 2nd Shot put 
Harry Hunt - 5th – Discus 
 
U13 Girls: 
 
Sophie-Ella Tzanetis - 5th - 80m, 5th - Long Jump 
Daisy Mitchell - 4th - Javelin 
Congratulations to the following students who have been selected to represent Aldershot District at the 
Hampshire Schools' Junior County Championships in July: Edward Webb, Taylor Woods, Adam Elder, Harry 
Ware, April Ellis, Jacob Sealey and Sophie-Ella Tzanetis. 

 PE Department 
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Lower School Production of  
“The Wind in the Willows” 
  

The fantastic performance from the Lower School 
of The Wind in the Willows is going to be shown 
on Tuesday 10th and Wednesday 11th July 2018 at 
7pm in the Main Hall and tickets are priced at £5 
per person. 
  
Many of the cast are hot on the heels from the 
Main School Production so you can be sure the 
show will be a great night out as we have such 
talent here at Yateley School. 
  
Tickets will be sold on a first come, first served 
basis and if you would like to secure some then 
please can you complete the reply slip at the end 
of the bulletin and return it to Reception for the 
attention of Mrs Ellis, Front of House.  The tickets 
will be sent out via your child's register. 
  

Mrs K Ellis, Front of House 
 

 

 

 

JANE AUSTEN HOUSE 

On Saturday 9th June Phoebe Shea, 9WS and Isabelle Cole, 9NS and their families attended a presentation at 

the Jane Austen House Museum in Chawton.  The girls had been invited to a prize giving for the 500 word 

stories they had written on ‘Persuasion’.  The event was organised by the Jane Austen House Museum and 

Hampshire Cultural Trust.  The girls’ stories were entered into the 12 to 16 years age category and I’m 

pleased to tell you that Phoebe was the runner up in this category and Isabelle was awarded a highly 

commended.  The photos show Phoebe and Isabelle receiving their certificates and prizes from Hampshire 

based authors Rebecca Smith and Neal Layton who were the judges. 

Mrs Hood, School Library Manager 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Reply Slip - The Wind in the Willows 
  
Name_________________________________________________   Form ___________________________ 

  Tuesday 10th July 2018 Wednesday 11th July 2018 

No. of tickets required @ £5   

Please return to Mrs K Ellis via Reception 
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SCHOOL JUBILEE EVENTS 

Tickets for our Grand Raffle will be going out very soon, Tickets 
are £1 and each student and member of staff has been given a 
book of five. If you are able to sell at least one book amongst 
your family and friends we will raise a significant amount for our 
birthday fund-raising to go towards the refurbishment of the 
students’ toilets.  Look at the tickets to see the great prizes you 
could win. 
 

It is with regret that we have decided to cancel the fun run which was scheduled for 8 
July.  We have had very few entries for the main event and while there is still time for a 
possible last minute flurry of entries we need a fortnight's lead time for ordering 
medals, prizes etc.   We can't do that without an idea of the 'make up' of the entries.  

 
On a brighter note, we have had the first of a series of group visits by the students to the 
retiree homes in Yateley. A group went to Willow Gardens and entertained the residents 
with singing and then there were small group conversations. It was very well received 
and congratulations to the students who were wonderful ambassadors for the school. 
There are three more scheduled and a group of retirees has been invited to the school 
for a special showing of the Lower School Production.  Well done to Mr Keeble and Mrs 
Uttley for organising these events. 

 
The reunion events are proving popular and in September we have a motivational speaker coming to the 
school to talk to all the students.  Today judging is taking place for the story writing competition which has 
included entries from Year 6 from the primary schools on the topic of 'A Day in the life of a teenager in 2068' 
and we are delighted at the number of entries and for the support of the School Library and the English 
department. 
 
And last not least – have you booked your lunch at the Ely yet for the ramble on 30 June? 
www.yateleyschool.net/jubilee 
 
 
 

 

 

 

http://www.yateleyschool.net/jubilee
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